
 

Service Provided Community Benefit 

Addiction Coalition Chapters 7 High Schools, 50 Student Leaders, 754 Students Reached 

Youth Advisory Council 16 Middle and High Schools Represented 

Addiction Coalition Website 5,320 Unique Visitors 

Resource Directory 109 Providers; 1,493 Unique Visitors 

Volunteers 35 Unique Individuals 

Letter from the Executive Director 
 

Dear Friends,  
 2013 was a wonderful year for the Addiction Prevention Coalition with many exciting 
areas of growth and change. First, we rebranded this year to add prevention into our name as a 
response to our students asking to help clarify our focus on substance abuse prevention. Secondly, 
we were awarded a $625,000 Drug Free Communities Support Grant from the Office of National 
Drug Control Policy, payable over 5 years with the possibility of an additional 5 years of funding. 
It is a matching grant that will leverage our donors’ funds to make more of an impact in our 
community.   

We are also seeing major growth in our programs adding 75% more high school 
Chapters, expanding our Leadership Retreat from 5 to 34 students and reaching 754 students, up 
from 486 the year before. But most importantly, we are seeing a positive change in behaviors: 
100% of students reported being abstinent from hard drugs in their anonymous post-test at the 
end of the 2012-2013 school year. We are thankful to have your faithful support and look forward 
to sharing our progress with you in the days ahead.  

 

Warmest Regards,  
    J. Sándor Cheka, III 

Drug Free Communities Support Program 
Grant (DFC Grant) 
 
 

The purpose of the DFC Grant is to expand 
Addiction Coalition Chapters into 
Birmingham City Schools and provide 
targeted educational information about the 
dangers of marijuana and preventing 
medication abuse. The Addiction Prevention 
Coalition was one of  147 coalitions to receive 
this funding in September 2013. Teambuilding at the 2013 Leadership Retreat 
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2013 Income
$230,773.45

Corporate/Corporate Foundations

Churches/Nonprofits/Consulting

Foundations

Individuals (Includes Donor Advised Funds)

American Family Care 
Dr. and Mrs. Neal Berte 
Lynn and Steve Briggs 
Tommy Brigham 
C. Eugene Ireland Foundation 
Caring Foundation BCBS of AL 
Steve and Ann Dauphin 
Energen Foundation 
Dr. Gary Fenton 
Ann Florie 
M. James Gorrie 
Dr. Lawrence Greer 
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Hanson 

Drew Langloh-President & CEO, United Way of 
Central Alabama 
 

James McManus-CEO, Energen Corporation 
 

Kate Nielsen-President, Community Foundation of 
Greater Birmingham 
 

Chief A.C. Roper-Chief of Police, City of 
Birmingham 
 

Father Alex Steinmiller-President, Holy Family 
Cristo Rey Catholic High School 
 

Mike Vest-Executive Director, Governor’s 
Commission on Physical Education & Sports 
 

Dr. Kevin Walsh-Director of In-School Character 
Education, GAC-Boy Scouts of America 
 

Joel Welker-President & Publisher, Birmingham 
Business Journal 
 

Dr. Mark Wilson-Health Officer, Jefferson County 
Department of Public Health 
 

Dr. Craig Witherspoon-Superintendent, 
Birmingham City Schools 

Hill Crest Foundation 
Junior League of Birmingham 
Drayton Nabers, Jr. 
O’Neal Steel 
Petra Foundation 
Protective Life 
Regions Financial Corporate Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Simmons, III 
Steve Franklin Ministries 
Susan Mott Webb Charitable Foundation 
Mike Vest 
Reverend Thomas Wilder 
Dr. Mark Wilson 

We are grateful for the 
financial partnership of our 
donors. Without their 
contribution, we would be 
unable to continue our work to 
eliminate addiction in Central 
Alabama. Their generosity 
allowed us to bring in a federal 
matching grant to increase our 
reach into the community. We 
would like to thank our 2013 
Financial Partners. 

 

Steve Briggs-President, Petra Life Services 
 

Dr. Neal Berte-President Emeritus, Birmingham 
Southern College 
 

Ann Florie-Executive Director, Leadership 
Birmingham 
 

Honorable Drayton Nabers, Jr.-Shareholder, 
Maynard, Cooper & Gale, P.C. 
 

Richard Simmons, III-Executive Director, Center 
for Executive Leadership 
 

Rev. Thomas Wilder-Pastor, Bethel Baptist Church 
 

 

Tommy Brigham-ARC Realty 
 

Kate Cotton-Executive Director, Protective Life 
Foundation 
 

Dr. Gary Fenton-Senior Pastor, Dawson Memorial 
Baptist Church 


